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Pastor’s Page: 
 

“Though you have not seen him, you love him; and even though you do not see him now, you believe in him and are filled with an 
inexpressible and glorious joy, for you are receiving the end result of your faith, the salvation of your souls.” —1 Peter 1:8-9 
 
Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 
Happy Eastertide to you!  Wasn’t Easter Sunday a joy?  We were just shy of 100 people gathered in the sanctuary, 
and I know some of you joined us on the live stream.  It was such a gift to gather in faith and joy and hope after the 
long slog of the last two years of pandemic restrictions.  It felt so good to celebrate communion in our usual way.  It 
was a homecoming of sorts.  Thank you to everyone who had a part in making the worship service and fellowship 
time come together so beautifully.   
 
Since arriving in mid-January, I have been busily getting the lay of the land and preparing and implementing Lenten 
and Easter worship.  This week I took a breath and was stunned to realize that we are looking at May.  Tempus fugit!  
Perhaps you are thinking, “It is almost May, I thought for sure the new pastor would have visited me by now.”  I 
have been thinking the same thing from the other end, “It is practically May, I thought for sure I would have visited 
a lot more members by now.”   
 
Let’s make visits our May priority!  If you would like to have a visit, give me a call, shoot me a text, write me an 
email, let’s get something on the calendar.  Some of you have signed up for dinner groups and I am very excited 
about those starting up.  And when the Farmer’s Market and summer community concerts get going, I would love 
to meet up with some of you all there.   
 
I have two pieces of news to share.  First, from now to Pentecost we are in the season of Easter.  Selinda has 
chosen to lead the Bible Study group through a study of Revelation.  To compliment that, I will be preaching 
through Revelation as well.  So hang on to your hats!  Second, I am pleased to report to you that I have been 
accepted into the Doctor of Ministry program at the Pittsburgh Theological Seminary.  This is a three-year program 
that will constitute my study leave for the next few years.  I have joined the Missional Cohort, which means the 
focus of my study will be on missional leadership and equipping the missional church. 
 
Hey, Pastor Katie, that sounds great!  What the heck does it mean?  Paul Hooker’s got your back.  On the PC(USA) 
website you can read his 2009 article, “What Is Missional Ecclesiology?” in which he writes: 
 

. . . the calling of the church is to be a community of witness to the future God is creating. The 
Church is gathered by God’s Spirit and called through its corporate witness to proclaim that, in Christ, God 
is shaping a new life for the world. The Church is sent into the world, emboldened by God’s Spirit to bear 
witness to the new life in Christ before whom “every knee shall bend.” The Bible speaks of this new life in 
various terms: the “kingdom of God,” the “kingdom of heaven,” “abundant life,” the “new heaven and new 
earth.” But running through all this language is the common theme of anticipation of the future God is 
creating in the world. The character of that future visible in the life, death, and resurrection of Jesus, but the 
Church is not a memorial community called simply to remember and relive the past.  

The calling of the Church is to be a community of witness to and participation in God’s future. It 
draws its strength from its hope for what God will yet do, more even than from its memory of what God 
has already done. Darrell Guder puts the matter succinctly: “It is essential for mission as witness that the 
reality of the kingdom become tangible in the church – not that the church is the kingdom, but that the 
church demonstrates the nearness of the kingdom, the first fruits of its coming.”  (Darrell Guder, The 
Continuing Conversion of the Church, Grand Rapids: Eerdmans, 2000. Pp. 66-67.) 

 
May the joy and triumph of Easter abide abundantly in you, overflowing in expansive life this Easter season.  
   God bless you and keep you, Pastor Katie 

 



 

 

Christian Education 
By Julie Lindsey 

April was a busy month as we prepared ourselves for Jesus' journey from death to resurrection.   
The children were honored to stuff Easter Eggs for the monthly Mission Meal. They participated in 
waving of the palm branches, decorating the Easter cross with bountiful flowers, and enjoyed a lively 
Easter Egg hunt after the Easter Sunday service.  We were all grateful for the beautiful day that the 
Lord brought us. 
 
Sunday, May 1st, will mark the 40th year we have delivered "May Baskets" to the residence of Elm 
House.  They are always so appreciative of the kindness and enthusiasm of the children with each  
delivery. 
 
May 15th, is the day Marco and Ronin Chavez, and Fiona Davies will receive their personal Bibles 
during the service.  This is a special experience for these wonderful children as they continue their 
faith journey. 
 
A Food Truck Party is rolling in to town for VBS!  Stories, Songs, Crafts and of course food will be 
included in VBS which will be held July 8-10.  This fun event is open to the community so encourage 
friends to join us. 
 

ADULT BIBLE STUDY 

By Selinda Schultz 

Come pull back the curtain on the mysterious book of Revelation as we use the Horizon Bible Study, 
“Journeys Through Revelation, Apocalyptic Hope for Today” to discover the hope and rich songs of 
praise to God and Jesus this book holds.  

Join us starting Tuesday, April 26th, at 10AM, to embark on a journey of hope.  We meet in Fellowship 
Hall either in person or via Zoom.  Call Selinda 419 865-8383 for more information.  

 Living Cross 

Many thanks to all those who contributed such an abundance 
of flowers to help our cross show the glory of Resurrection both 
in our worship and on our corner.  

Don Youel, Stephen Potts, Celeste & Peyton Hollar artistically 
assembled all your gifts.   
              



Ra ndy Phillips ,Tea m  Lea der     By Ma ry Be th Gilts  

“We  ca n’t he lp  eve ryone ,  but everyone  ca n help s om eone .” Rona ld  Reaga n 

 MAY  PCU COLLECTION ITEM:  Ins ta nt Pota toes   

 Tha nk you to  everyone  who fed  the  “5000”! 

 HEIGHTS COMMUNITY  CENTER: Hygiene  & Clea ning  Produc ts .          

Recepta cles  a re  loca ted  in the  church ves tibule  wa iting  to  be  us ed .   

BLOOD DRIVE:  Mark your ca lenda rs ,  it’s  Ma y 20th,  a t Zoa r Church from12-  6PM. 

THE COCOON:  April wa s  “Sexua l Ass a ult Awa renes s” m onth.We  helped  support the  s he lter a nd  non-

re s identia l progra ms  by purcha s ing  $100.00 worth of item s  from  their weekly “wis h” lis t.  

GOOD SAMARITAN FUND: In Ma rch,  Linda ,our s pec ta cula r s ecre ta ry was  a ble  to  help  seven fam ilie s .  

Linda  will fina lly be  ge tting  he r new,  m uch needed,  a nd  long ove rdue  computer! A huge  THANK YOU to  
Na ncy Ga tes  a nd  Presby Pie s  ba ke rs  for the  funding! 

COFFEE CAKE MINISTRY:  We  continue  with this  m inis try,  ba ked goods  were  delive red  to  five  
m em bers / friends  of the  church during  Ma rch a nd  April.  

MISSION MEAL: The  Ea s te r dinner wa s  grea tly a pprecia ted  by the  Elm  House  & Louis a na  Hous e  
re s idents .  The  Ma y m enu is  Subm a rine  Sa ndwich,  chips ,  brownie ,  a pple ,  a nd  the  wa te r.  The  lunches  will 
be  s ervered  on Wednes da y,  the  18th a nd  Thursda y,  the  19th o f Ma y.  

ONE GREAT HOUR OF SHARING: Gra te ful for eve ryone  tha t overfed  the ir fish a nd  the  generous  

dona tions  received .  The  to ta l a m ount of gifts  will be  ta llied  soon a nd  com munica ted  to  a ll.  

CABELL- LINCOLN COUNTY  WORK CAMP: June  19- 25,  2022 a t Ca m p Asbury Woods ,W.V.  We  ha ve  

three  youths  inte res ted  in a ttending; Thom a s  Beebe - 19,  Ja m es  Beebe - 16,  a nd  Nick Beebe - 14.  We  a re  
in need  of a  “res pons ib le” m a le  a dult to  a ccompa ny thes e  three  youths  down to  the  ca m p a nd s upervis e  
them  while  a t ca m p! Plea se  he lp  to  m a ke  this  m is s ion expe rience  a  rea lity for Thom a s , Ja m es ,  a nd  Nick.  
Conta c t Ra ndy if inte re s ted! The  regis tra tion fee  will be  cove red  by the  Mis s ion Tea m .  

MARION MEDICAL MISSION (MMM): The  ro ll out for this  specia l “Africa n Well” m inis try will occur during  
June / July 2022.  The  kickoff da te  is  June  4th a nd  will be  highlighted  with a  Minute  for Mis s ion and a  s hort 

video  during  the  Sunda y s ervice .  A churchwide  m a iling  will be  s ent out inc luding  both a rt work from  our 
youth a nd  MMM inform a tion.  A SPECIAL NOTE: On June  26th,  Doug Kee ,  VP of MMM Boa rd  of Direc tors   
will pre sent the  MMM s tory during  fe llows hip  hour.  PLEASE PLAN ON ATTENDING!  

NOSA CARDS: Holy Ba tm obile  Robin!! Tota l s a le s  in April,  $2,800.00.  A new record  high.  You guys  a re  
s o  a wesom e! Pa s tor Ka tie ’s  ins ta lla tion reception wa s  funded by the  NOSA a ccount.                      

 



                                         

 WORSHIP/MUSIC     

By Marty Sloan  

 
 

Worship:  Grateful blessings to Pastor Katie for leading us through a creative and reflective Lenten 
Season.  We enjoyed many thought-provoking sermons, beautiful artwork and daily devotionals with 
lovely prayers as we waited for the Risen Christ!  We were Full to the Brim on Easter Sunday!   
 
For those who are viewing Sunday services livestream, we intend to email a copy of each upcoming 
Sunday worship bulletin to provide the words for the responsive content of the service and unison 
prayers.     
 
Music: Jordan Karrigan is anticipating completing his employment with our church at end of May.  We 
value and appreciate Jordan’s dedication and loyalty to our church over the last year.  We are working 
diligently to find our next Music Director and have posted the job with many schools and various 
organization.  Please keep this position in your mind in the event you know someone who would be the 
perfect fit for our church!   
 
Flowers:  The Easter flowers and the Living Cross were absolutely beautiful in the sanctuary!  Thank 
you to all who provided flowers for Easter Sunday.  Special thanks to Selinda Schultz for assembling 
the Living Cross and to Molly Chalfin for all of her work on the Easter lily orders.   
 
Please consider purchasing flowers for a Sunday service in honor of / or in memory of someone special.  
Order forms are located on the hallway bulletin board.   
 
 

 
 



 

 

After a bit of research, it does seem that this is the 10TH YEAR ANNIVERSARY FOR PRESBY PIES!  
It is hard to believe that we have baked probably over 3000 pies! But more importantly that we have 
raised over $20,000 for church projects! 

SO here we go again.  Last year saw a record number of bakers and a record number of customers 
standing in line! We definitely don’t want to disappoint our loyal customers.  This project really does 
depend upon the support of so many!  We need bakers, people to set up the tables every sale, 
cashiers, runners and of course again BAKERS! Sales will continue to be the 2nd and 4th Thursday of 
June, July, August, and September.  We will gather around 3:30 and sell as soon as we are set up – 
the line will dictate this!  Prices are going up this year (inflation hits us too!).  Large pies will sell for 
$12 and small pies for $6.   

If you are new to the church and don’t think you can bake a pie, please see Marty Sloan or Margo 
Quick! Neither thought they could do it either and are super contributors!  And bakers are not limited 
to ladies – Don Youel bakes 4 pies every week! (Yes, he is a man of many talents!)  So, if you have 
any interest Nancy Gates will be glad to give you recipes, tools, even demonstrations to get you 
started.   

Pie pans and boxes will be in Fellowship Hall again by June 1.  There are two depths on the pans.  
The shallow ones work for cream pies or graham cracker crusts.  The deeper ones are best for fruit 
pies.  We will also have 5” pies again.   Boxes are a great way to transport your pies.  Please label 
your box with the kind of pie it is.  It is also helpful to have your initials on the box if you drop them off 
early, so we can keep track of bakers.   

If you are hoping to bake this year, please let Nancy know prior to the first sale.  We understand that 
vacations etc. do prevent you from baking every sale but any help is most appreciated.   

PIE DATES for 2022 

June 9   June 23 

 July 14  July 28 

August 11  August 25 

September 8  September 22 

 



 

And, the winning FISH (drum roll, 
please) belongs to Marty Sloan. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Easter Sunday, the children gather for the 
Children’s message. What a joy to see so many 
children participating in the worship service.



SERVING CHART FOR MAY, 2022 

 

  
HEAD 
USHER 

 
GREETERS / 

USHERS 

 
LITURGIST 

 
CHILDREN’S 

MESSAGE 

 
JR. WORSHIP 

LEADER  

 
POWER 
POINT 

 

 
COMMUNION 

SERVERS 

 
1 

 
Don  

Youel  
 

 
Selinda Schultz /  

Kathy Jarosz  
 

 
Jon  

Grimm  

 
Sarah  

Magoun  

 
Sarah  

Magoun  

 
Nancy  
Gates  

 

 
Jay & Jo 
Salvage/  

Tom & Chris 
Stuart 

 
8 
 

 
Don  

Youel  

 
Chelsea Grimm /  
Jackson Grimm 

 
 

 
Kathy 
East  

 
Pastor  
Katie 

 
TBD 

 
Kathy 
Jarosz  

 

 
15 
 
 

 
Don  

Youel  

 
Sarah Crawford /  

Lizzy Crawford 

 
Mary Beth  

Gilts  

 
Megan  
Merrell  

 
TBD 

 
Gretchen 
Downs  

 

 
22 

 
Don  

Youel  
 

 
Lowrie Gilmore /  

Carol Sprague 

 
Jo  

Salvage 
 

 
Kathy  
East  

 

 
TBD 

 
Stephen 

Potts  

 

 
29 
 
 

 
Don  

Youel  
 

 
Rhyn Davies /  

Isla Davies  

 
Kathy  
Jarosz 

 
Melinda 
Gallant  

 
TBD 

 
Marty  
Sloan 

 

 

If you have a conflict with assigned date, please try to trade with another volunteer and inform Marty Sloan. Call 
419.973.0623 or email mssloan107@me.com. If unable to resolve conflict, contact Marty as soon as possible. Thank 
you for your service to FPC. 

 

mailto:mssloan107@me.com


SERVING CHART FOR JUNE, 2022 

 

  
HEAD 
USHER 

 
GREETERS / 

USHERS 

 
LITURGIST 

 
CHILDREN’S 

MESSAGE 

 
JR. WORSHIP 

LEADER  

 
POWER 
POINT 

 

 
COMMUNION 

SERVERS 

 
5 

 
Don  

Youel  
 

 
Marty Gluth / 
Marty Sloan  

 
 

 
Fay  

Mitchell  

 
Pastor  
Katie 

 
TBD 

 
Nancy  
Gates  

 

 
Rick &  

Mary Beth 
Gilts / Mike & 
Melissa Cain 

 
12 
 

 
Don  

Youel  

 
Margot Quick / 
Julie Lindsey  

 

 
Rusty  

Phlegar  

 
Sarah  

Magoun 

 
TBD 

 
Kathy 
Jarosz  

 

 
19 
 
 

 
Don  

Youel  

 
Carol Sprague / 

Cecilia 
Richardson 

 
Randy  
Phillips 

 

 
Don  

Youel 

 
TBD 

 
Gretchen 
Downs  

 

 
26 

 
Don  

Youel  
 

 
Rhyn Davies /  

Isla Davies  
 

 
Kathy  
Jarosz  

 

 
Marty  
Sloan 

 

 
TBD 

 
Stephen 

Potts  

 

 

If you have a conflict with assigned date, please try to trade with another volunteer and inform Marty Sloan. Call 
419.973.0623 or email mssloan107@me.com. If unable to resolve conflict, contact Marty as soon as possible. Thank 
you for your service to FPC. 

 

 

mailto:mssloan107@me.com


May 2022 
 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 
10:00 am Worship/ 
Communion - 
May Baskets 
11:15 am Christian 
Ed Team Mtg. 

 10:00 am Bible 
Study 

6:00 pm Mission 
Team Mtg. 

6:30 pm Worship/ 
Music Team Mtg. 

  

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 
10:00 am Worship 
 
MOTHER’S DAY 

 10:00 am Bible 
Study 
6:30 pm Session 
Mtg. 

   11:00 am 
Memorial Service 
for Dick Currie 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 
10:00 am Worship 
 
- Baptism 
- Bible 
Presentation 

 10:00 am Bible 
Study 
 
3:00 pm Presbytery 
Meeting 

 
 
 
 
 
Mission Meal – 
Louisiana House 

4:00 pm Finance/ 
Stewardship Team 
Mtg. 
6:30 pm Cong. Care 
Team Mtg. 
Mission Meal –  
Elm House 

  

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 
10:00 am Worship 
 
3:00 pm Wedding  

 10:00 am Bible 
Study 
 
6:00 pm JoyBelles 

    

29 30 31     
10:00 am Worship MEMORIAL DAY 

    OFFICE CLOSED 
10:00 am Bible 
Study 

    

 



 

 
MAY BIRTHDAYS    JUNE BIRTHDAYS 
 

May 1 Chris Stuart    June 8 Celeste Hollar 
May 9 Darcy Metcalfe    June 9 Michelle Chavez 
May 10 Emma Dennis   June 10 Tim Anderson 
May 13 John Celley   June 10 James Merrell 
May 17 Doris Currie    June 11 Riley Kasza 
May 17 Pat Lindsey    June 11 Logan Kasza 
May 20 Tara Gilts   June 15 Susan Miller 
May 21 Gillian Mitchell   June 17 Margaret Kinney 
     June 22 Lynn Bova 
     June 22 Megan Merrell 
     June 24 Stephen Potts 
     June 27 Jan Martell 
     June 30 Laura Potts 
 
   
If you have a birthday that is not listed, please contact the church office so that we can update 
our records.  
 

 
 
Please remember these members and friends in your daily prayers:  
 
 Joe Brainard   Doris Currie 
 Dorothy Darr   Lowrie Gilmore 
 Eva Lengel   Geraldine McGue 
 Barb Modrzynski  Rick Modrzynski    
 Pat Sheridan   Ed & Sue Williams   
 
SAVE THE DATE 

The Currie Family would like to invite you to attend the Memorial Service for Dick Currie who 
passed away on February 24th.  The service will be held at 11:00 a.m. on Saturday, May 14th in 
the sanctuary with a luncheon to follow. 

 

 

Birthday Wishes 

 

PARISH CONCERNS 



Below are a couple of recipes from Allison Mackin.  The soup and cookies were 

served at the Maundy Thursday dinner

  

 





May 2022 Newsletter 
 

Service Time: 
 10:00 a.m.  Worship Service 

 
Children are excused during the worship 

service to attend Sunday School 
Communion is served on the first Sunday of each month 

 
 

Session  Members 
 

Jo Salvage – Clerk   
 Nancy Gates, Co-Clerk Melissa Cain, Co-Clerk 
Molly Chalfin Kathy East 
Mary Beth Gilts Jon Grimm 
Allison Mackin Randy Phillips 
Stephen Potts Jay Salvage 
Marty Sloan 
 

    Staff 
Pastor ……………..……………… Rev. Katie Rivera Torea 
Adult Education Director ….. Selinda Schultz 
Musician ………………………….  Jordan Karrigan 
Treasurer ………………………… Don Youel 
Secretary ………………………… Linda Bristow 
Financial Secretary ………….. Tom Connolly 
Custodian ………………………… Kristin Burgoon 
Nursery Attendant ……………. Kate Magoun 
 


	Staff

